

28470 Citrin Drive, Romulus, Michigan 48174 | Phone 734-946-1000 | Fax 734-946-1002

February 27, 2014

United States Environmental Protection Agency Region 5, WU-16J 77 West Jackson Boulevard Chicago, Illinois 60604-3590

Attn: UIC Branch, DI Section

Dear Sir or Madam:

In accordance with Part I.E.12(d)(3) of Environmental Geo-Technologies, LLC's ("EGT") UIC Permits, this letter is to notify you that on February 21, 2014 Environmental Geo-Technologies, LLC ("EGT") identified a discrepancy in its internal corrosion monitoring procedures.

EGT's Corrosion Monitoring Plan ("CMP") requires monthly weighing of coupons. The Baseline mass measurement of all three coupons (fiberglass, hastelloy and stainless steel) were measured and reported before the start of operations in November 2013. However, upon reviewing the CMP to ensure quarterly reporting requirements were being met, it was discovered that monthly coupon measurements were not performed in December 2013 or January 2014.

In accordance with Part I.E.12(d)(2) of EGT's UIC Permits, EGT staff placed an immediate call to Mr. Allan Batka at EPA Region 5 on Friday, February 21, 2014 to notify him of the matter. Immediately thereafter, EGT staff was briefed and directed by management to perform monthly measurements and report the findings to EPA timely.

It should be noted that measurements taken in February showed no deviation from the baseline measurements taken in November 2013. Nevertheless, once EGT discovered the monthly discrepancy, we acted to notify EPA and remedy the matter immediately. Hereinafter, EGT shall ensure that measurements are taken monthly and reported timely.

If you should require further information, do not hesitate to call Tom Athans, Richard Powals or myself at (734) 946-1000.

John Frost C / C General Manager

Sincerely

cc: Lee Papas

Richard Powals Tom Athans